
Town of Pittsford 

Request for Bids:  Whipple Hollow Road Culvert Replacement 

The Town of Pittsford is seeking bids for replacement of an existing road culvert with a squashed culvert with 

baffles installed. The culvert is located on Whipple Hollow Road TH#8. This is considered a culvert upsize project.    

This project will be partially funded by a VTrans “Better Roads” grant.  The necessary stream alteration permit is 

already in hand and the Town will work with the Contractor to secure the needed wetlands permit from the State. 

Contractor is responsible for supplying all labor, materials, trucks, equipment, erosion control measures, dust 

control measures, signage, traffic control, excavation and removal of the existing culvert, purchase and installation 

of the new squashed pipe including the sediment retention baffles, back-filling and compaction in 12” inch lifts, 
using any suitable existing material and removing and disposing of any unsuitable material.  For any additional 

materials needed for back filling and building the road bed, the Contractor will use State-specification material. 

Contractor will use 3 ½” inch minus dense grade material for back-filling first layers and 1 ½” inch minus material 
for last 12” inches of back-fill.  Contractor will be responsible for hauling all material and road improvements such 

as finish grades, slopes, grass seed and mulch and patching road with a 3” inch asphalt base (3/4” mix) and a 1 ¼” 
topcoat (1/2” mix). 

The specifications for the squashed pipe are 81”x 59” squashed pipe with sediment retention baffles and embedded 

18” with no infill of E-stone. The straight baffles need to be 1’ high at the center and evenly spaced every 15 feet, 

starting 5 feet from the inlet end of the pipe.  

Work must be completed before October 15, 2024.  All work and materials will be guaranteed for one (1) year. 

Any and all contractors planning to bid MUST attend a MANDATORY Pre-Bid Meeting to begin at the project 

site on Monday June 17, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. The project site is on Whipple Hollow Road near the intersection with 

Markowski Road. You will see painted stakes on both sides of the road to show the project area.     

Proof of Insurance Coverage: 

Contractor shall furnish the Town with Certification of Insurance including Worker’s Compensation Insurance, as 
required by applicable State law, with the bid. Contractor shall insure that all sub-contractors carry Worker’s 
Compensation Insurance for all work performed by them. 

Any questions or concerns may be addressed to Pittsford Town Manager David Atherton at 802-483-6500 x 200 or 

via email at manager@pittsfordvermont.com.  

BID INFORMATION 

Please mark outside of envelope with “Whipple Hollow Culvert Replacement” 

DEADLINE:  Monday July 1, 2024 at Noon 

OPENING:  Immediately following deadline 

MAILED:  David Atherton, Manager, Town of Pittsford, P O Box 10, Pittsford, VT  05763 

HAND DELIVERED: Town Manager’s Office, 426 Plains Road, Pittsford 

AWARD:  July 3, 2024 Select Board Meeting (or thereafter)* 

*The Town of Pittsford reserves the right to reject any or all bids when deemed to be in its best interest. 
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